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When March goes on forever, 
And April's twice as long, 
Who gives a darn if spring has come, 
As long as winter's gone. 
              ~R.L. Ruziecka 
  
Hello April, the year is flying by and the rain keeps coming down...Anyone need an ark?  Noah guy!  
OK I got the corny joke in early! 
  
We had a good luncheon meeting in March at El Tapatio  in Citrus Heights where they always give us 
good service and keep us happy.  Everyone seems to be happy at El Tapatio.  Members and guests in 
attendance were: Margaret Belcher, Yaeko Cooper, Lisa Denny and guest Romy who is visiting from 
France, Bob and Fran Deroschers, Maureen Dobert, Jeannine Hunt, Dianne Hobbs, Yukie Hoffman, 
Margie Iwamoto, Rosa  LaBoeuf, Tosh Morris and her son Jessie, Suki Snyder, Jerri Thomas, Fatma 
and Jerry Thomason and Lee Woodward. 
  
We voted to discontinue the monthly door prize drawings. Since this was a source of adding a few 
dollars to our treasury each month we discussed ideas for something to replace it.  We decided to 
auction items that members donate from time to time.  If you have a new item that you want to 
donate, bring it to a meeting.  Jeannine Hunt has generously donated a beautiful rose pattern afghan 
(61"x 52") which we will raffle off at the April meeting. We began selling tickets at the March meeting 
and will continue to sell tickets until drawing time at the meeting.  Tickets are $1.00 each.  If you 
want to sell some tickets before the April meeting let me know and I will try to get them to you.  
Members: don't forget to bring any tickets that you have sold or not sold, they need to be turned in at 
the meeting. 
  
We will continue discussion of our December Christmas luncheon at the April meeting, we need to get 
a place reserved.  Rosa has found that many reservations have already been booked.  Finding an 
affordable location hasn't been easy. Please if you have a suggestion let Rosa know. Rosa could use 
some assistance with finding monthly locations too as she is dealing with some health issues.  Don't 
hesitate to volunteer! 
  
Please join us for our April 12, 2023, luncheon meeting at: 
  
Boston Restaurant and Pizza 
5511 Sunrise Blvd 
Citrus Heights, CA 95610 
916-436-4483 
Time: 11:30 
  
Our May 10, 2023 meeting will be at: 
  
Black Bear Diner   
7935 Madison Avenue 
Citrus Heights, CA 95610 
916-534-7625 
  
I hope to see you all at the April meeting.  Please don't forget to turn in your raffle tickets, both sold 
and not sold. 
 
Jerri Thomas 
 


